
CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF TEMAGAMI

BY-LAW NO. 91-^7/

BEING A BY-LAW TO CLOSE AND STOP UP PART OF THE ORIGINAL ROAD 
ALLOWANCE ON FOURTH AVENUE IN THE TOWNSHIP OF TEMAGAMI

WHEREAS it is deemed expedient in the interest of/ the Municipal 
Corporation of the Township of Temagami, hereinafter called the 
Corporation, that a portion of the original road allowance set out 
and described in Schedule ”A" attached hereto be closed and stopped 
up to vehicular traffic; /

AND WHEREAS notice of this By-Law has been published once a week 
for four successive weeks in the Temiskamirtg Speaker, a Newspaper 
circulated in the Township of Temagami; /

AND WHEREAS the Council for the said Corporation has heard in 
person or by his counsel, solicitor or adent, all persons claiming 
that their land will be prejudicially affected by this By-Law and 
who applied to be heard. /

NOW THEREFORE, the Council of the Tbwnship of Temagami enacts as 
follows: /

1. That upon and after the passing bf this By-Law all that portion of 
the allowance for road set ou/ and described in Schedule "A” 
attached hereto, be and the same /s hereby closed and stopped up.

2. All that part of the sai</ unopened road allowance herein 
described and stopped up shall be open to pedestrian traffic.

READ a first, second and finally passed upon third reading thereof 
this 22nd day of July, 1991/

REEV

CLERK



CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF TEMAGAMI
SCHEDULE "A" TO BY-LAW NO. 91-
Pursuant to the Municipal Act, RSO c.302 s.298(1)(c) & 298(10) the 
municipality proposes to close a portion of Fourth (4th) Ave. to 
vehicular traffic. The point of access and means of egress for this 
area will be located to the south of the Temagami Foodland property/.
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